
UUFSD Board Meeting Agenda Minutes 

August 23, 2020 

Meeting began at 2:30 pm via Zoom  

Present: K Brynes, Pres D.Gottdank, Rev Jo Green, Sec L. Kian-Gutierrez, D.Kiddy, A.Knappenberger, VP 
D.Masser-Frye, R. Macdonald, Treasurer S.Miller,  

Chalice Lighting 

Reading of Board Covenant 

1. Planning for Return to Onsite Service 
a. Discussion should take place  at the end of 2020 or spring 2021.  Need to consider how 

comfortable Rev. Jo, Joe Cantrell and set-up crew. We must adhere to State/County/UUA 
recommendations. 

ACTION: All agreed that we need to wait till Spring 2021 and need to plan well. Discussion is tabled for now 
and will revisit this topic in the future 

2. Employee Handbook 
a. Dale asked board to review and approval of revised Employee Handbook before Dana and Robin 

finish their terms on the Personnel Committee (September 11) 
3. Audit Discussion 

a. Breeze Church Management Software. 
b. Detailed explanation was provided about  this software and how it is used by other UU’s, what it 

would entail, how it can help us.  Cost: $50/m. Probable savings from Breeze replacing other 
subscription services: $1,500/yr for a total savings of $900/yr. 

ACTION:  Motion made to purchase Breeze Software. Motion was seconded-approved to purchase Breeze 
Software.  

4. Program Council Status 
a. Discussion about efforts regarding the Program Council and requests to hold the first meeting in 

September.  Irv worked with Rev Thomas. At this time it needs to be reviewed by Rev Jo before 
it can go forward - It was shared that some folks have asked why we need a program council. 

b. Rev Jo will reach out to find out details.  The Question to ask is do we really need it?  Discussion 
about the tone.  It was shared that we once had a committee like this in the past.  We also had 
some leadership luncheons. 

c. It was suggested that Rev Jo look into this and see what we really need now at UUFSD. 
d. Board supported a leadership lunch in the past - some good things came out of it at other times - 

not sure it would be effective in a zoom environment now. Once we begin to use Breeze we can 
see everything about who does what.  Maybe make a Leadership Development Committee  

ACTION: Rev Jo will reach out to find out details. 



5. Retreat for Board and Congregation 
a. Rev Jo - “startup” two meetings (three hours each) - one day with the Board and one with the 

Congregation members who are interested.  Dale shared  instead of a typical retreat, we could do 
this to still meet our goals. Discussion will cover what shared expectations everyone has, help 
the congregation figure out what our goals are, what is our vision. Rev Jo discussed with Sarah 
Gibbs Millspaugh about helping us - no cost involved.  We could have Sarah facilitate a retreat 
with the Board first and followed by the congregation.  Help us find out goals and help us get to 
know each other and see what we could work on with future plans for the Fellowship. 

ACTION: Will move forward with plans and work out all the details to set it up. 

6. Music Director 
a. Rev Jo talked to Christine in reference to finding a new music director.  A new person has come 

into the pool of candidates.  Christine does not have any more time to provide to the Fellowship. 
b. We need to remember about the agreement we have in place.  Continued detailed discussion 

about supporting this coming week’s service.  Current contract contract ends in August, pay for 
15 hours of overlap with the new director when that new director is hired.  It was suggested that 
Christine could come back for this overlap. 

c. We don’t know when the new music director is starting.  We need to be conservative about cash 
flow out.. 

d. Hopefully the search committee can hire sooner rather than later.   Angie said we are set for next 
week’s service. 

e. Diane is the worship associate for Sept. 6th and she feels we are already set.  
f. Rev Jo says we have permission to use what is already recorded that we use for services every 

week. 

ACTION: Rich made a motion to continue with Christine until the end of August. Duane second the motion. 
All agreed.  

7. Request from Member  
a. We received a request from Betsy Gilpin to host a socially distanced onsite art class fundraiser 

for Camp de Benneville.  A local artist is donating her time . 
b. After discussion, the Board decided it would not be safe at this time. Liora shared she is not in 

support since we must think about the basic concerns, who would police the social distancing, 
refreshments being services means masks coming off, what if someone became ill, etc. 

ACTION:  Dale will let Betsy know we are not in favor of this, at this time due to COVID-19 
regulations/concerns. 

8. Refinishing Floors in Founders Hall 
a. Discussion about the proposal on refinishing Founders Hall’s floor. 
b. We discussed that maybe this is not a good time for construction.  Only issue, it’s much more 

expensive than we thought.  The lowest bid is $10K and the highest is $15K.  Where do we get 
the funds from.  Capital campaign funds are not available as this is not an  eligible project.. 
Maybe a separate fund raiser.  



c. It was suggested that we have a fundraiser to replace the steps leading up the Fellowship.  It was 
shared that we have not agreed to this and that is why we are discussing it now.  A question came 
up if we could get the original artwork back.  Dale shared that it could not be done.  

d. Discussion about the partitions. Maybe not spend money to get the partitions  now since we 
won’t be using smaller spaces for quite a while.  It was shared that the walkway and stairs needs 
a redo now.  

ACTION:  Board is now tabling this decision  about the floor in Founders Hall for now and will revisit it in the 
future. 

9. Temporary Storage Space 
a. Discussion about the desperate need of temporary storage.  Dale shared a drawing from Chris 

Faller as a proposal to extend the concrete sidewalk and build a concrete pad to put a temporary 
storage shed.  We currently just don’t have the room.  Dale also shared that we need more 
storage space no matter what - we need onsite storage.  

b. Diane reminded us that we need to follow all regulations since we have good relationships with 
the city.  

c. We  should look at other locations other than Founders Hall storage since we will be using it to 
store the new partitions.  

d. We need more discussion with architects, etc.  

ACTION: continuation of discussion at next board meeting. 

10. Board Retreat 
Schedule a Zoom or socially distanced Board Retreat  

ACTION: Rev Jo will arrange via Debbie regarding “start up” meetings.  

11. Stewardship 

ACTION: Schedule board Stewardship workshop – Rich Macdonald and Sarah Miller 

a. Rich suggested that we should make this discussion as a part of the “start up” meeting.  Dale 
agreed. 

b. Also address pledge arrears 2019/2020 
c. Rich said Sarah really did all the work.  Rich said there are only five people who have not 

responded.  Sarah said that it is under $5K that is outstanding.  Maybe membership needs to 
follow up on this?  

d. Rev Jo shared that if folks don’t respond after two calls, we let it go.  We need to make sure they 
are ok - especially with COVID concerns.  Do these folks don’t want to be members anymore or 
is there something else?  

ACTION: Rev Jo will keep these folks in the back of her mind to see if they need some assistance.  Sarah will 
give them credit memos.  

Confirmation of  next Executive Team  and Board Meeting (September 10, 17)  



All agreed 

 Next board meeting Rev Jo will provide a worship report which will cover August.  

Adjourn at 4:49 pm 

 


